Conservation Commission

November 8, 2012

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Vice Chair John Earley, Wayne Elliott, Brian Mokler, Warren Lake and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:05, Vice-Chair Earley recognized a presence of a quorum, with Warren Lake as Alternate and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Wayne Elliott made a motion to approve the minutes of October 11, 2012, 2nd by Brian Mokler all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Vice Chair Earley stated that the letters had been sent for the abutters and Dr True residents to inform them of the pre harvest walk on November 10, 2012 at 10 am, meeting at the Town beach parking area.

Swain Update


Warren Lake reported that he met with town counsel Chris Boldt to discuss the plan for the Swain Easement and the information from the NRCS.  Warren and Chris also went over the easement language itself and amended certain elements of the easement for things like utility easement and access to the withheld area.  Warren also reported that they are still working on the language for the area being withheld for conservation and the field area details so we can move forward with the next appraisal for the amount to pay the Swain’s.
Earth Day

No Update

Field and Forest trails update


Vice Chair Earley reported that the kiosks are up and installed, Auger site works has done the work for the parking areas and payment has been requested.  Also payment was requested for the prison for the portion of the kiosk install they did.  Vice Chair Earley also reported he researched the cost for a fence at the parking area and the cost is estimated at $200 to $250. Vice Chair Earley will bring exact costs to the next meeting for a discussion and possible vote.
Hopkinson Hill Land


No Update.

New Business


Wayne Elliott stated he may need to step down from his membership of this commission. Wayne has been a member of the conservation commission for over 20 years and his appointment currently expires in 2013.  Members present asked if Wayne could stay until then.  
Mail and Correspondence


All other correspondence was reviewed and filed.

Adjourn


At 7:32pm, Vice-Chair Earley made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted    
Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary 

